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​There are back roads and unique towns all across America.

The Vintage Motor Car Club of America knows where they are

and will take you there. ​

In this Issue of The Touring Chronicle

The View From My Side of The Road
The 41st Chrome Glidden Tour Video
The 2023 VMCCA Tour Schedule and available registration forms

https://vimeo.com/829500499
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/cfc74908-7eb6-44ef-8315-554444c0b01f.pdf


The 1952-55 Aero Willys Paved the Way for Future Compacts
Region and Chapter Newsletters

Visit the Vintage Motor Car Club of America website

The View From My Side Of The Road

The VMCCA's membership growth is not growth in numbers. We do get
new members while loosing members. The net result is not a gain in
total membership. I thinking about that almost constantly. We are doing
some things to recruit and retain members. There is a possiblity that we
are also doing some things that cause members to not re-new their
membership. I am not thinking about loosing members because of age,
that is just going to happen. I see that in my own aging process. I don't
enjoy pulling a trailer all across the country nearly as much as I used to.
Like other members I talk with, we prefer to drive a more comfortable
car to tours and leave the trailer at home.
I have been encouraged in the last couple of weeks by two members.
One is a new member from California. The other is from our longest
contineous member from New York, Warren Kraft. Not just New York,
but Long Island which is even further east. Two members as far apart
geographically, with VMCCA history, and likely age as they could
possible be. However, they are fairly close philosophically in their ideas
about our hobby.
The new member is Robert Guzzetta. Rob contacted John Munoz about
information on his 1910 Oakland Roadster. Rob was looking for
ownership history of the car in 1950. The car has a dash medallion from
a VMCCA event held in Toledo, Ohio in 1950 and participated in the
1964 Glidden Tour held in Colorado Springs, Colorado. While searching
for more information on Rob's car in the USB Bulb Horn drive, I found an
interesting Letter to the Editor written by Warren Kraft.
Emails back and forth with Rob proved to be encouraging, as I
mentioned. In one of the email exchanges Rob wrote:

"I am one who likes to drive my cars. I think it is sad that people have
great cars and they sit in the garage. I have found that driving is the
best way to sort out your car and the more you drive them the more
reliable they become. I have had only one breakdown that required
being towed (broken weld on driveshaft on my ‘32) in thousands of
miles of driving."

That quote warmed my heart! Driving our cars is mostly what is mostly
what the VMCCA is all about. Our Logo and Motto proclaim us as "The
Touring Club." Touring with our friends and making new friends is
another statement of what the VMCCA is all about. Our touring season is
just beginning, look at the tour schedule below and register for as many
as you can.

As mentioned, in my attempt to find out more about Rob's Oakland I
found a letter to the editor from Warren Kraft. Warren joined the VMCCA

http://www.vmcca.org


June 6, 1946. Carol and I traveled to Long Island in 2018 to interview
Warren. Meeting Warren impacted me in many ways. The Bulb Horn
interview article link is HERE. One strong belief and frequently said by
Warren is "Any car manufactured after 1920 is just a used car."
In the letter to the editor posted in the January 1952 Bulb Horn, Warren
wrote about his concerns regarding the 1951 Glidden Tour. One quote
relates to many heard today, mine is in the first paragraph.

"Why drive your 1908 car and subject yourself to the possiblity of rain,
cold, wind, early arising and late arriving, when you can drive your 1928
luxury liner with radio and heater - and electric lights and starter?"

Can't argue with that today, but would have to add AC and cruise
control, among other luxury liner features. Warren recognized that the
car hobby was in its infancy back in the 1950s. He also recognized that
as the hobby continued to grow it would be faced with additional
problems. He understood that committees would be formed to meet
these problems. He encouraged the committees to try to meet these
problems with the primary view, "Preservation and use of the older cars
should be encouraged."

From our newest member to our longest member that philosophical idea
has never changed. Help us never let it change.

Ray

The photographs above are of Rob's 1910 Oakland M "40" Roadster and
the medallion on the dash of this car. Rob understands that Tom Lester
may have owned this car at the time of the 1950 VMCCA meet in
Toledo, Ohio. It is believed this car was in a museum in 1955. In 1964 it
participated in the Revival AAA Glidden Tour in Colorado Springs,
Colorado. At that time it was owned by another individual whom Rob has
been in contact with. If any of our readers has information about this car
from the 1950 meet or Tom Lester's possible ownership, Rob would
appreciate being contacted. splithead6fan@gmail.com

For Additional Information Regarding The Search For A Like Car's
Ownership Look HERE

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/9205ebb4-e18e-4a77-9226-401a3c300a2b.pdf
mailto:splithead6fan@gmail.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/bc411874-8d3f-494f-ba04-d9fb9df8c291.pdf


41st Chrome Glidden Tour
Fredericksburg, Texas

April - 2023

VMCCA 2023 and 2024 Calendar of Events

Registration Forms for 2023 tours will be posted on the VMCCA
website, in the Bulb Horn Magazine, and in The Touring Chronicle
as they become available. Please check frequently!

June 4 - 10, 2023, The Old Spanish Trail - Part 1
Santa Fe, NM to Grand Junction, CO.
studebakersteve@bresnan.net

June 12-16, 2023, Kentucky Region Central Nickel
Aged Tour, Hamilton, OH, Dave Grenier,
triu4@yahoo.com
 
June 26-30, 2023, 72nd Great Lakes Region Tour,
Flint MI, Bill Sturgeon, wsturgeo@live.com

http://www.vmcca.org
mailto:studebakersteve@bresnan.net
mailto:triu4@yahoo.com
mailto:wsturgeo@live.com


July 9-14, 2023, 1& 2 Cylinder Tour, Richmond, IN,
Dave & Kelly Copeland,
grizzsgarage2019@gmail.com

July 17-20, 2023, Grand Indiana Tour, Richmond,
IN, Mike Rowda lead, rowda@sbcglobal.net

August 20-26, 2023, Lewis and Clark Regional Tour,
Dillon, MT to Lewiston, ID, Holly & Bob Crawley,
holly.h.crawley@gmail.com
 
September 10-16, 2023, Heritage Tour, Newport
News, VA, James Woodall, jbmwoodall@cox.net
 
October 22-27, 2023, 77th Revival AAA Glidden
Tour®, Thomasville, GA, Steve, David, and Blanche
Gordon, gliddentour2023@gmail.com

February 8 -12, 2024, VMCCA Annual Membership
Meeting and Awards Banquet. Caribbean Cruise,
Duane Copley, dgcopley46@yahoo.com

April 7-11, 2024, VMCCA Orphan Car Tour, Decatur,
TX. Bill and Betty Shores, 817-688-7022
b.shores@sbcglobal.net

April 28 - May 3, 2024, 42nd Chrome Glidden Tour,
Clarksville, AR. Raymond and Sammye Sue Harrill,
501-352-0047 raymond.harrill@att.net

June 23-28, 2024, VMCCA 1 & 2 Cylinder Tour,
Medina, OH. Dave and Debbie Vasel. Debbie 330-416-
5341 and Dave 330-350-0371, dvasel1576@gmail.com
 
May 12-17,2024 Part II Old Santa Fe Trail Regional
Tour, Grand Junction, CO to St. George, UT, Steve
Fitzgerald, studebakersteve@bresnan.net

mailto:grizzsgarage2019@gmail.com
mailto:rowda@sbcglobal.net
mailto:holly.h.crawley@gmail.com
mailto:jbmwoodall@cox.net
mailto:gliddentour2023@gmail.com
mailto:dgcopley46@yahoo.com
mailto:b.shores@sbcglobal.net
http://raymond.harrill@att.net
mailto:dvasel1576@gmail.com
mailto:studebakersteve@bresnan.net


 
June 9-14, 2024 Lewis & Clark Regional Tour, Carl
Edem, carldedem.52@gmail.com
 
June 23-28, 2024 VMCCA 1 & 2 Cylinder Tour,
Medina, OH, Dave & Debbie
Vasel, dvasel1576@gmail.com
 
October 8-11, 2024 Hershey (PA) Swap Meet
 
November 3-8, 2024 Western National Tour, Tucson,
AZ, Steve Partman, smpartman@outlook.com

November 17-22, 2024 Part III Old Santa Fe Trail
Regional Tour, St. George, UT to Santa Fe, NM, Steve
Fitzgerald, studebakersteve@bresnan.net
 

About The Importance Of Registration Forms
A week ago I received an email from a Tour Director and Registrar about
the timing of Tour Registration forms availablity in the Bulb Horn, on the
website, and in The Touring Chronicle. The comments and concerns
center around having the forms readily available with ample time for
submitting a registration prior to the registration deadline. My personal
experience is that I wait as long as possible before I send in my
registration. I mentioned in prior comments that one of my most highly
developed skills is "procrastination." Tour Directors and Registrars
depend on timely reigstrations to help them better manage the tour. If a
tour fills up quickly, that is good news for the most part. If a tour is slow
to fill or registrations are coming in slowly, that is not usually good
news. We have methods to help us communicate either case effectively
and have used them when needed.
The most effective way to make a Registrar's job easier is to submit
registration forms in a timely manner, well in advance of registration
deadlines. Generally, tour fliers and registration forms are submitted to
our media publications at the same time. However, not all are published
or updated at the same time. Depending on the publishing cycle, the
Bulb Horn may be the last place a member will see a registration form.
The website potentially could be the first. Here in the Chronicle could be
anywhere in between. If you know about a tour, but can't find the
registration form in the Bulb Horn, I recommend looking at the website
first. If there is a flier, there should be a registration form near by. A
point is, we want to make it easy for members to get signed up. A result

mailto:carldedem.52@gmail.com
mailto:dvasel1576@gmail.com
mailto:smpartman@outlook.com
mailto:studebakersteve@bresnan.net


of timely registrations is that Tour Directors can make better plans for
the tour.
The original email got me thinking about how the process can be
improved here. It also started some thoughts about how the VMCCA
"markets" a tour. Clearly, making registration forms more visible here,
can be done with a little extra work on my part. Immediately below
there are links to printable copies of the registration form for 2023
tours. Registration forms are also linked with each tour flier further
down .
The Heritage Tour is formatted a little different in the flier further down.
The block is filled with a color (red) and there is a link to the host hotel
website. This is just a trial. Hopefully, it will make it easier to make a
hotel reservations. Review the tour registration block below and give it a
try.
Your ideas about how to make registration for tours are welcome.

Ray
​ maxtrax45@comcast.net

Tour Fliers and Registration
Form Links

Below are links to PRINTABLE Registration Forms for the
2023 VMCCA Tours

The Old Spanish Trail Registration
Form

The Great Lakes Region 2023 Tour Registration
Form

National 1 & 2 Cylinder Tour Registration
Form

Grand Indiana Auto Tour Registration
Form

Lewis & Clark Tour Registration
Form

mailto:maxtrax45@comcast.net
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/104fd3ea-2d34-4f1d-ab05-baf65de5c162.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/43f05bed-a8b6-494c-93d2-598229089cd0.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/fb1256d8-6c3a-4405-bbab-6fad922e1c0b.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/f2206ed4-e275-415f-b5eb-d08376c82f09.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/7c1ea632-3eba-483c-9f78-d54bcb9df74d.pdf


Heritage Tour Registration
Form

Revival AAA Glidden Tour Registration
Form

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/847a450b-1b07-4146-ad07-28f94224874b.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/a67fea6f-25c9-48f0-99f0-81f554e39904.pdf


Look HERE for registration form

Look HERE for Itinerary

Look HERE for Hotel contact list

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/104fd3ea-2d34-4f1d-ab05-baf65de5c162.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/2eaf7afa-ab92-4942-a70b-e5272fd42aa5.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/2f611dfc-5bec-4b85-abba-08c24733d1d7.pdf


Look HERE for registration form

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/43f05bed-a8b6-494c-93d2-598229089cd0.pdf


Look HERE for registration form

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/fb1256d8-6c3a-4405-bbab-6fad922e1c0b.pdf


Look HERE for Registration Form

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/f2206ed4-e275-415f-b5eb-d08376c82f09.pdf


Look HERE for registration form

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/7c1ea632-3eba-483c-9f78-d54bcb9df74d.pdf


Look HERE for PRINTABLE 
registration form

Link to Holiday Inn, New Port
News Reservation Page

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/847a450b-1b07-4146-ad07-28f94224874b.pdf
https://www.guestreservations.com/holiday-inn-newport-news-hampton/booking?gclid=CjwKCAjwx_eiBhBGEiwA15gLN38z5gCbgjQ_FAzlQD6_OU-cJmbsixF7bFINYhD9M_nLS5Yuu-KjGRoCW_sQAvD_BwE




Look HERE for Registration form

2024 Events and Tour Fliers

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/a67fea6f-25c9-48f0-99f0-81f554e39904.pdf


The 2024
VMCCA Annual

Meeting
February 8-12,

2024
​

The 2024 VMCCA Annual Meeting
will be held aboard the Radiance
of the Seas as our members
enjoy a 3-day, 4-night cruise to
Cozumel Mexico.

Cruise departure date is Feb 8,
2024 leaving from the Port of
Tampa returning to Tampa on
Feb. 12th
 
For those who are still pondering
over attending the 2024 Annual
Membership and 1st Quarter
meeting on Royal Caribbean’s
Radiance of the Seas, there’s still
time to sign up with our group.
The 3/22/2023 deadline has
passed, our cabin rates are no
longer guaranteed. For those who
would prefer cabins other than
those we have reserved, you are
welcome to book them and use
our group code to be sure you
are seated with the VMCCA group
for dinner.

If you prefer to book through
your favorite travel agent, we
cannot guarantee you will be
seated with our group but you
might try asking them to transfer
your reservation to our group.

You are booking this cruise after
3/22/2023, however you may still
use the group code and contact
information which we will provide,
and will keep you with our group.

The Registration form for the
meeting will be available by mid-

HOW DO I GET
STARTED?

 
Any VMCCA member who
plans to attend this event will
need to send an email to
dgcopley46@yahoo.com 

Your email will be
acknowledged and your name
will be placed on the contact
list and by return email
receive the code and cruise
line contact information which
is required for the above
noted cabin rates. Additional
information will be included
which we encourage you to
read.
 
 
THESE RATES ONLY APPLIED
UNTIL 3/22/2023. AFTER
THAT DATE YOUR PER
PERSON RATE WILL
BE DETERMINED BY THE
BOOKING AGENT AND IS NO
LONGER GUARANTEED
 

COME JOIN THE
FUN!

View and Download the
Royal Carribean Cruise

Agreement HERE

mailto:dgcopley46@yahoo.com
https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/0fb43ea3-269b-467e-9cbd-b56ad7b8a51c.pdf


summer.
To receive the group code and
contact information for the
Annual Meeting and a fun cruise,
please send you request to:
 
dgcopley46@yahoo.comce article



A 3 Minute Preview Video Of Things We Will See And Do

The 1952-55 Aero Willys Paved the Way for Future
Compacts

By Robert Tate, Automotive Historian and Researcher
Images Courtesy of Various Auto Collectors, the Robert Tate Collection
Published 5.24.2023

Continue Reading Article

During the 1950s, many Americans
were purchasing a new or second
vehicle for their household. Some
families wanted a smaller vehicle
for their driving needs, and women
were driving more frequently and
becoming more independent. On
the other hand, other Americans
still wanted a full-size vehicle with
more horsepower and large tail
fins.

The Aero Willys models,
manufactured between 1952 and
1955, were practical, clean-lined
compact vehicles that some liked
and some did not. They were
designed by Clyde Paton and Phil
Wright. Some automotive
historians called the Aero Willys a
design with monocoque
construction

Region and Chapter Newsletters
Articles of Interest

Newsletter Article of the Month

Each Region or Chapter newsletter I receive has information that is

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LoYO24bKGVA
https://www.motorcities.org/story-of-the-week/


interesting and worth reading. Several of The Touring Chronicle readers
give me feedback that they enjoy reading all of the newsletters. I
believe the newsletters give the pulse of the organization. When our
Regions and Chapters are active and engaging their members, that part
of the VMCCA organization is healthy. It is my intent to feature an article
every month from one of the Region or Chapter newsletters. This month
I have chosen the Sequim Valley Car Club's article on their Garage Tour.
The newsletter editor, Joe Flint, does an excellent job creating and
producing the newsletter. Historically, SVCC's newsletters have been
excellent. The portion of this month's newletter I am highlighting has a
brief introduction to the editor with an adventure story and then a
summary of three member's garages visited on the tour. The
photographs in the article are excellent. Enjoy reading this portion
linked below and the complete newsletter linked in it's normal spot.



Continue reading SVCC's Garage Tour article

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/6b1b033b-dd8c-46b4-8e7f-1ac9fe55bf74.pdf


Continue reading the FVCC's Newsletter, May 2023

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/1e8a0cc6-ef5d-42a1-8398-e9a4bc07c078.pdf


Continue Reading the Eastern Idaho Chapter's Newsletter,
May 2023

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/6c1b4112-cb5b-4e80-94a6-2c0c77c1c384.pdf


Continue Reading Sequim Valley Car Club, May 2023

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/8113d601-f458-43c1-8d21-c7588da62e7d.pdf


Continue Reading Mid Atlantic Region, April, May, June
2023

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/fd838d64-b75e-44e9-a48c-ca9ca6a63e9d.pdf


Continue Reading Pikes Peak Chapter, May
2023

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/50296c26-9d8a-46c4-8c99-9031e19e55a4.pdf


Continue Reading Northern Colorado Chapter, June
2023

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/88bf95f7-31bb-4c37-99b9-926c708c9402.pdf


Continue Reading The Gold Dust Chapter, 1 of 2 May 2023

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/7005648c-931f-4400-b8fb-9982bf63c4ba.pdf


Continue Reading The Gold Dust Chapter, 2 of 2 May 2023

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/b3c5ac5e-f4e0-49f6-9a63-160de8115d30.pdf


Continue Reading Great Lakes Region, May - June 2023

Stay Healthy and keep on

https://files.constantcontact.com/34d29083101/098265c5-3c2d-4a67-bc91-9555d5cd8983.pdf


driving your vintage cars.

See Ya Down the Road !

The VMCCA Page on Facebook!  
  Facebook has become an extremely popular social networking site,

reportedly having more than 5.0 billion users. That is something like 40%

of people on the planet! There is no doubt that it is a great tool for keeping

in touch with people and organizations in a way that was undreamed of

and impossible just a few years ago.

Our Facebook page is becoming more and more popular. It really is

becoming a forum with many active contributors.      

  So join! Contribute! Make it a forum for all things VMCCA.    

Visit our Facebook Page

Company Name | Phone | Address | Website

 ​  ​  ​

https://www.facebook.com/groups/108806771054/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/108806771054/
https://vmcca.org/
https://twitter.com/constantcontact
https://www.facebook.com/groups/108806771054

